Zeda B. Trice, Democrat Chair Ronnie D. Lovick, Democrat Member Matthew P. Schwob, Republican Member

EMERGENCY PLAN POLICY ONE-STOP

IF CRAVEN COUNTY ISSUES OFFICE CLOSURES DUE TO INCLEMENT WEATHER, ETC. ONE-STOP SITES (S) WILL BE CLOSED AS WELL. THE CRAVEN COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS WILL FOLLOW CRAVEN COUNTY CLOSURE SCHEDULES (CLOSURES AND DELAYS)

If one or more sites are not able to be open due to inclement weather, etc., the Craven County Board of Elections may unanimously modify a one-stop plan to close a site(s) or change the site(s) hours permitted by law, but may not extend one-stop hours beyond the hours permitted by law. The Craven County Board of Elections will hold an emergency meeting when the need arises.

In any situation, that a satellite one-stop site is not able to be open or has to close and the Craven County Board of Elections office site is able to be open, the One-Stop workers and voters will be relocated to the Craven County Board of Elections office one-stop site for voting. Attachment 4 relocation procedures are to be followed.

All modifications to one-stop voting are made due the need to protect onestop workers and voters and when conditions may be so, that it is not safe for the one-stop site or sites to be open.

Adopted: DATED THIS 20th DAY OF February 2020
MEMBERS OF THE CRAVEN COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS

Zeda B. Trice, Chair

Edward R. Dzioba, Secretary

Brian J. Gatchel, Member

Ronnie D. Lovick, Member

Matthew P. Schwob, Member

Meloni M. Wray, Director